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UPDATE ON PUN HLAING HOSPITALS AFTER MYANMAR EARTHQUAKE 

 

 
The Board of Directors (the "Board") of OUE Healthcare Limited (the "Company", and together 
with its subsidiaries, the "Group"), refers to the reported 7.7 magnitude earthquake with epicentre 
located 16km north-west of Myanmar’s city Sagaing, near Myanmar’s second-largest city, 
Mandalay, on 28 March 2025. 
 
The Company holds a 40% stake in the joint venture companies that own, operate and manage 
Pun Hlaing Hospitals, which are located in the key cities of Yangon, Mandalay and Taunggyi in 
Myanmar. The Board wishes to inform that the management of Pun Hlaing Hospitals has 
conducted a preliminary inspection of the Pun Hlaing Hospitals following the earthquake and 
confirmed that the hospital building in Mandalay had sustained some physical damage. The 
hospital buildings in Yangon and Taunggyi are largely unaffected. With the extensive damage 
caused in Mandalay and communications in the aftermath of the earthquake severely hampered, 
the full extent of the impact on the Group can only be ascertained after more detailed assessments. 
 
Based on information provided to the Company to-date, there have been no reported casualties 
among staff and patients. The hospitals in Yangon and Taunggyi remain in operation, albeit 
affected by electricity shortage, but the hospital in Mandalay has suspended operations. The 
Company will continue to monitor the situation and will provide further updates as appropriate. 
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This announcement has been reviewed by the Company's sponsor, PrimePartners Corporate Finance 
Pte. Ltd. (the "Sponsor"). It has not been examined or approved by the Singapore Exchange Securities 
Trading Limited (the "Exchange") and the Exchange assumes no responsibility for the contents of this 
announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements or opinions made or reports 
contained in this announcement. 
 
The contact person for the Sponsor is Ms. Foo Jien Jieng, 16 Collyer Quay, #10-00 Collyer Quay 
Centre, Singapore 049318, sponsorship@ppcf.com.sg. 


